
2024 ANNUAL MEETING
 IF YOU GO  Arrive early! Park in front of the gym and auditorium, or behind the auditorium off 
Mountain Road (The Roosevelt Avenue lot might be full because of a track meet.)
 IF YOU LIVE IN DISTRICT 5  Please vote for a board director. Candidates, in alphabetical order, 
are Ben Chavez, Cody Chavez and Tyrra Saavedra (all of San Rafael). District 5 is south of Grants city 
limits. It follows N.M. Highways 117 and 53 South. It includes San Rafael, El Morro, the Bluewater Lake 
area, Prewitt and northwest of Milan. You can locate your district on the Certificate of Membership 
we mailed you. If you forgot it, we will look you up at registration.
 ALL COOP MEMBERS  Please vote on the two proposed bylaw amendments. One would allow 
the board to periodically update voting districts to ensure they equitably represent the membership, 
based on geography, region, population, membership, subdivision, economic development or other 
equitable considerations. The other would require registration of 2.5% of the co-op’s membership to 
constitute a quorum at an annual meeting. Currently, 3% of the membership is required. The Co-op’s 
bylaws can be found online at: www.cdec.coop under the “About Us” tab.


